# SAINT CYRIL CATHOLIC CHURCH

9205 SW Fifth Street, Wilsonville, Oregon 97070 Phone: 503-682-2332 Fax: 503-685-9294

www.stcyrilparish.org email: office@stcyrilparish.org

## Fifth Sunday of Lent March 21, 2021

#### **Weekend Mass Schedule**

Saturday: 5:00 pm Sunday: 8:00 am and 10:30 am 1:30 pm (Spanish)

#### **Weekday Mass**

Wednesday, Thursday, & Friday 12:00 Noon

#### **Holy Days**

as announced

#### **Parish Office Hours**

Office Closed until further notice. Please leave a voice message or send an email.

#### **Sacrament of Reconciliation**

by Appointment only due to Covid 19

#### **Baptism**

Please call the office.

#### Marriage

Please contact the office a minimum of six months prior to the proposed date for an appointment and information about marriage preparation.

#### Anointing

Please call the office.

#### Communion of the Sick

Due to CoVid 19 Communion to the Homebound is suspended at this time.



Pastor: Fr. Brian Allbright office@stcyrilparish.org
Business Manager: Julie Tiedtke bizmgr@stcyrilparish.org
Parish Secretary: Anita Ruggiero secretary@stcyrilparish.org
Religious Ed: Mary Ellen O'Larey re@stcyrilparish.org

#### **Mass Intentions**

Wed	3/24	Noon	<b>General Intentions</b>
Thurs	3/25	Noon	<b>General Intentions</b>
Fri	3/26	Noon	<b>General Intentions</b>
Sat	3/27	5:00pm	<b>General Intentions</b>
Sun	3/28	8:00am	<b>Our Parishioners</b>
		10:30am	General Intentions



#### Please call the office for reservations to attend Mass.



Reservations accepted by phone at 503-682-2332 on Wednesday, Thursday or Friday from 1:30-3:30 pm.

Masks are required at all masses.

March 21, 2021 Page 2



## HOLY WEEK SCHEDULE

Stations of the Cross Fridays of Lent 7:00pm

Holy Thursday April 1 7:00pm Mass

Good Friday April 2 12:00pm Stations of the Cross

7:00pm Good Friday Liturgy

Easter Vigil April 3 8:30pm Mass
Easter Sunday April 4 8:00am Mass

10:30am Mass



### **Knights of Columbus Annual Spring Fundraiser**

#### **Net Proceeds to the Scholarship Program**

Our annual Spring fundraiser of items from Al's Garden Center is expected to start on the weekend of March 6th/7th through the weekend of April 10th/11th (the weekend after Easter). This may shift a week, depending on if we get the vouchers when promised. We expect to receive them on or around March 5th. We plan to have Knights selling these items after each of the weekend Masses during the fundraising event. We also plan to sell them at the monthly BottleDrop collections (Saturday, March 13th and Saturday, April 10th), so you can do two things, drop off your redeemable bottles/cans and purchase the vouchers/gift cards, with one stop. **12" Hanging Basket Vouchers** -- \$35.00 (retail is \$38.00) Hanging Basket Vouchers are valid for one (1) 12" hanging flower basket Hanging Basket Vouchers are redeemable at any Al's Garden Center location from Wednesday, April 21st through Wednesday, May 5th.

#### REFLECTION

## March 21 Fifth Sunday of Lent

When we accept the law God has placed in our hearts and gain wisdom from it, then when we suffer we learn to listen more attentively to the Voice behind that law. We naturally flee to our Creator for inspiration, consolation, hope, direction, and comfort as we navigate through this time of darkness. We will not need to run from it, subdue it, fight it, or be overcome by it because we will know, having internalized this profound lesson before, that God will bring new life. God's law is love and love never fails. Even in the moments of Jesus' deepest despair, he glorified the name of his Father. What he learned allowed him to put everything in perspective and be obedient to the tender, loving Voice that echoed within. As Lent quickly winds down, may we learn the same! Then, may we gain the fortitude and wisdom to help others see what is right before their eyes.

Advertiser of the Week

ADT MONITORED HOME SECURITY

1-855-225-4251



**NEW PARISHIONER** 

**Elaine Biasi** 

March 21, 2021 Page 3



#### **RELIGIOUS EDUCATION AND YOUTH MINISTRY**





Most area school are having children back inside the school buildings part time on a hybrid model of online and in person learning. These weeks of adjustment to a new learning routine can be exciting and stressful for everyone involved. Our parish can

show our support of families by praying for the children, parents, and teachers in our area.

Our religious education program will continue as planned with in person instruction and facemasks, hand-washing, and social distancing for the remainder of the school year. We are lucky that so many of our volunteer catechists are also teachers and have gotten vaccinated already. We are aware that children and their parents may be worried about contracting Covid-19 now that their children are back in school part



time. But please take some assurance from the fact that we have been together each week since September and not had any cases of Covid-19 or any outbreaks in the church from weekly Mass attendance.

I would like to encourage families to return to Mass this Lent, Holy Week and Easter. We could not participate last year in person due to being closed by the pandemic restrictions, but we now have measures in place to stay safe in Mass. Children learn their faith by doing it and they should not miss another opportunity to worship Our Lord during this most holy season of the church year.

Parents: Since schools are on Spring Break this week we will not have R.E. classes March 21–27.



# Thank you!

We are so grateful for those who have continued to send in their weekly contributions during the pandemic.

Although we are not able to gather as before, our financial responsibilities remain.

Thank you again for your generosity and may God richly bless you.

## **Your Sunday Collections**

Week of March 14, 2021 \$6,783.00

